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A BIVISION OF CALIFORMNIA OIL COXPANY
P. O.BOX 1249 . HOUSTON I, . TEXAS

.
- I i i

July 15, 1963

¥ew Mexico Gil Conservstion Commission
P. 0. Box 871
Santa Fe, New Mexico

Attention: Mr. Elvis A. Utz
Gentlemen:

This is in veference to Case 285i, New Mexico 0il Conservation
Commission hearing July 10, 1963, the application of Pan American
Petroleum Corporation for unorthodox loration and dual completion
of the South Mattix Unit Well No. 15, Fowler Blinebry and Fowler
Ellenburger Pools, Lea County, New Mexico.

Standard 0il Company of Texas, & Division of California Cil
Company, ccncurs in Pan American Petroleum Corporation's requests,
recommends approval thereof, and especially urges that full
80-acre allowable be assignable in the Fowler Ellenburger Pool.

Yours very truly,

& 7 sty

N. Segnar
Chief Engineer

5

cc: Pan American Petroleum Corporation
P. 0. Box 268
Lubbock 8, Texas
Attention: Mr. Neil S. Whitmore
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DRAFT

JMD/cesr
July 23, 1963

BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

~ IN THRE MATTER OF THE HEARING

CALILED RY THE QOIL CONSERVATION
COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR

. THE PURPCSE OF CONSIDERING:

APPLICATION OF PAN AMERICAN PETROLEUM
CORPORATION FOR AN UNORTHODOX LOCATION v
AND A DUAL COMPLET LEA COUNTY y
MEXICO. } Y, WEW—

: ORDER OF THE COMMISSION
BY 'm%omssmn:

Thiz cause came .on for hearing at 9 o'clock a.m. on
Julv 10 , 1963, at santa Fe, New Mexico, wefore Elvis A. Utz

Examiner duly appointed by the 0il. Conservation Commission af Neu
Mexico, hereinafter referred tc zas the "Commiagsion,"™ in accordance
with Rule 1214 of the Commission Rules and Regulations.

NOW, on this day of _July ,» 1963, the Commission,
a quorum being present, having considered the application, the
evidence adduced, and the recommendations. of the Examiner,
Elvis A.Utz , -and being fully advised in the premises,

FINDS:
(1) That due public notice having been given as required by

law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and tne subject
matter thereof.

(2) That the applicant, Pan Aﬁerican Petroleum Corporation,
seeks authority to complete its SMU Well No. 15 to be located 660
feeEAyor*htT%ne and 660 feet from the East line of Section 22,
Township 24 South, Range 37 East, NMPM, Lea County, New Mexico,
as a dual completion (conventional) to producc cil from the
Fowler-Blinebry and Powlcr—-Ellenburger Pools through parallel
strings of 2 3/8-inch tubing, with separation of zones by a
packer set at approximately 6200 feet.

(3) That the mechanics of the proposed dual completion are
feasible and in accord with good conservation practices.

(4) That approval of the proposed dual completion will

prevent waste and protect correlative rights.
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(5) That the applicant also seeks approval of an unorthodox

foil well location in the Fowler-Ellenburger Pocol for its SMU Well

|

QNO. 15 to be located 660 feet from the North line and 660 feet

B

1

|
|
|
!
i
i
)
!
l

ifrOm the East line of Section 22, Township 24 South, Range 37
éEast, NMPM, Lea County, New Mexico.
% (6) That the NE/4 NE/4 and E/2 edé—ele NW/4 NE/4 of Section

22, Township 24 South, Range 37 East, NMPM, Lea County, New Mexico
ﬁcan reasonably be presumed to be productive of oil from the FowlerH
i said

gsllenburger Pool; that the W/2 of~the NW/4 NE/4 of/Section 22 can-
i

¥

énot reasonably be presumed to be productive of 0il from the Fowler;
%Ellenburger Pool; and that approval of the subject application
fwill impaif correlative rights if more than a 60-acre allowable

i is assigned to the subject well.

i {(7) That in order to prevent waste and protect correlative
irights, the proposed non-standard location should be approved,

| provided the applicant dedicates only the NE/4 NE/4 and E/%_;ﬁ/4

;NE/4 of Section 22, Township 24 South, Range 37 East, NMPM, Lea

i {

i County, New Mexico, to the subject well.

i

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

3

(1) That the applicant, Pan American Petroleum Corporation;

is hereby authorized to complete its SMU Well No. 15, to be locatefi

660 feet from the North line and 660 feet from the East line of

Section 22, Township 24 South, Range 37 East, NMPM, lea County,

New Mexico, as a dual completion (conventional) to produce oil

P

t from the Fowler-Blinebry and Fowler-Ellenburger Pools through
parallel strings of 2 3/8~inch tubing, with separation of zones

by a packer set at approximately 6200 feet.

! PROVIDED HOWEVER, That the applicant shall complete, operateL

and produce said well in accordance with the provisions cf Rule

112-A of the Commission Rules and Regulations insofar as said rule

tis not inconsistent with this order.

DROVIDED ‘FURTHER, That the applicant shall take packer-

: leakage tests upon completion and annually thereafter during the

f?Gas—Oil Ratio Test Period for the Fowler-Ellenburger Pool.
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L (2) That a non-standard location in the Fowler-Ellenburger
! pool, 660 feet from the North line and 660 feet from the East line
gof Section 22, Township 24 South, Range 37 East, NMPM, Lea County,
;New Mexico, is hereby approved for the Pan American Petroleum

;Corporation SMU Well No. 15; provided however, that only the NE/4
NE/4 and E/zwnw/4 NE/4 of Section 22, Township 24 South, Range 37

East, NMPM, I=a County, New Mexizo, shall be dedicated to th
sybject well and saild well shali receive P—aere—r:

ot wlowinla 1,: L. TS .

(3) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the

entry of such further orders as the Commission may deem necessary.

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year hzrein-
above designated.

i
N
ai
5]




DISCUESIO

Pan American Petroleum Cowporation respectfully ivequests that the New
Mexico Oil Comscrvation Commissior. gront permiszion to dual complete its
South Mattix Unit Wall Nc. 1 in the Fowler Ellenburger (0il) and Powler
Blinebry (0il) Pools of Jea County, New Mexico.

As shown on Attachment No. X, the SMU Ho, 15 is to be located §60° £rom the
north line and 660° from the east lime of Texiion 22, T-24-5, R-27-E, Lea
County, New Mexico. This location is at & scandzavwd Fouler Blinebry loc~
ation and an unorthodo; Fowler Elleubuvgzr location.

The SMU No. 15 is a proposed Ellenvurger development well, the Fowler
Ellenburger pool having been discovered in May, 1949, by the Pan Amezican
Petroleum Corporation South Mattiz Imit Well No. 1. The Fowler Bliinebry
pool was discovered in February, 1954, by the Gulf 0il Corporation Plains
Knight Well No. 2 lJocated in Unit N, Section 23, T-24-5, R-37-E, approx-
imately one wmile southeast of the SMU Wo. 15. The only other completion

in the Fowler Blinebry pool at the present time is thz Pan American SMU

No. 14 located at a standexrd location in Unit X, Section 15, T-24-§,
R=37~E. The SMU No. 14 was completed as a Fowler Blinebry pool development
well in 1962, the Blinebry being triple completed with the Paddock and Tubb
formatiomns.

Attachment I1 is 28 diagramatic sketch showing the manner in which this well
will be dually completed. This is a conventional dual completion in 7%
casing with each horizon producing through separate tubing strings. The
use of an Otis Type WA packer and separate tubing strings will prevent the
comingling of fluids from the two horizoms in the well bore and will

pernit the safe and efficient production of oil from both reservoirs.

Attachment III presents for convenience, 2 completed copy of the NMOCC's
application for multiple completion for the subject well,
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J | B 13-3/87 C8G to be set @ 300°.
w/ cemsnt circulated.

O
L/
y k 9-5/8" C3G to be set @ 4000"
1
2-3/8" ® (1.995" ID)
tubing to be rwn to 5500° ' ‘ : :
' - PEouabls; Blinedbry peris. in
¥ intarvals 5350' - 5650°
LZSlh—‘ Otis typs WA Packer to be set
mzs at 6200'
2-3/8" @® (1.995" D) b
tubiag to be run to 9500° * ' Probable Ellenburger perfs im
=

intexval 9500' - 9700'.

J u ‘ :‘ 7" C8G to be sat at approximate
o 10,000°,

A 2

i

Pan Ameﬂcan Petroleum Corp.

Diagramatic Sketch - Pan American Petroleum Corporation South Matrix Unit Well ¥o. 15,

Proposed Dual c-,tuoa Towler Ellenburger (01l) and Fowler Blinebry (0il) Pools,

P




E
|
i

NE ‘.EXICO Otl. CONSERYATION COM: JON
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO 5-1.61

APPLICATION FOR AULTIPLE COMPLETION

Cpetator County Date

Son_bmauicss Sesunious Somyenunion. ;- ey SRR
Address Lease Well No.
| weation JU Section Township Range
or Well
1. Has the New Mexico Uil Conservation Commission hcretofore authorized the multiple completion of a well in these same poois or in the

same zones within one mile of the subject well? YES NO
2. It answer 1s yes, identify o.e such instance: Urder No. ___ - ; Operarsr, Lease, and Well No,:
3. The following facts are submirted: ’ Upper Intermediate Fower

Ziore Lone Zone
a. Name of Pool end Formation )

5. Top and Bottom of

m |
[’ay Section
(Petforations) .
¥\ 6

. Type of production (Gil or Gas)
d, Method of Production
(l-‘lo:v_ig&ot Artificiai Lifi) . ; = Semtead ’
4. fhe following are attached. (Please mark YES ot NO) ) -

2]

-_ a. Diagrammatic Sketch of the Multiple Completion, showing sll casing strings, including diametars and setting depths, centralizers
and /or turbolizers and location thereof,quantities used and top of cement, perforated intervals, wubing strings, includin~ diamcters
and setting depth, lncation and type of packers and side door chokes, and such other information as may be pertinent,

‘____b. Plat showing the locaticn of all wells on applicant's lease, all offset wells on offset leases, and the names and addresses of

operatots of all leases offsetting applicant’s lease.

- Waivers conseaiting to such multiple completion {rom each offset operator, or in lieu thereof, evidence that said offset operaters
have been fumished copies of the application.*

E _.d. Elecizica! lsg =f the well or other acceptable log with tops and bottoms of producing zones and intervals of perforation indicated
theteon, (If such log is not available at the time application is filed, it shall be submitted as provided by Rule 112~A))
S Ticr all offset operators to the lease on wiriuh s ~oil 03 lozatcd topothes =itk thoir carrace mailing address.

— mebie 241 & fofdindag Senpang, Den 1000, Wiliend, Pume _

—ra.

: copy of this anplicarion? YES____ NO _.[_ If answer is yes, give Jate

of such notification '

6. Were aii operators listed in lkem 5 nbove nuiificd aud fur

CERTIFICATE: I, the undarsigned, state that I am the of the ____ e
(company), and that I am auchorized by said company to make this report; and that this report was preparcd

under my sunervision and direction and that the facts stated therein are true, correct and complete to the best of my knowledge.

& 3 Wlusuiohs sioorc Blotuiet Bugluger

Should waivers from 2!l offset operators nbt accompaay an application {or 2dministrative approval, the New Mexico Oil Conservatian
m—mieaiac —in) LAt s annbicarian far a neriod of twentv (20) davs from date of receipt by the Comniissicn’s Santa Fe office. 1:,

after said twenty-day period, no protest nor teguest for hearing is received by the Santa Fe office, the apolicarinn will then be procrs ¢

NOTE: If the proposed multiple completion will result in an unorthodox well location and/or a non-standard proration unit in either or bath ¢4
the producing zones, then separate application for approval of the same should be filed simultancously with this application.
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BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

STATE OF NEW MEXICO

1
|
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i

3 IN THE MATTER OF THE APPLICATION
i OF PAN AMERICAN PETROLEUM COR-
PORATION FOR AN UNORTHODOX
LOCATION AND A DUAL COMPLETION,
LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.

No. 2854

R N e

ENTRY OF APPEARANCE

The undersigned, Atwood & Malone, of Roswell, New
Mexico, a firm of attorneys, all of whose members are duly licensed,
to practice law in the State of New Mexico, hereby enters its appearance
as local counsel with Guy Buell, Esquire, of the Texas Bar, appearing’

for Pan American Petroleum Corporation in the above styled cause.

DATED at Roswell, New Mexico, this Ist day of July, 1963.

ATWOOD & MALONE

By —-~
Post Office Drawer 700
Roswell, New Mexico




ATWOOD i& MALONE

.~

RN

New Mexic
State Land Office Building

"o
'
e

LAWYERS

S I

10

Post Office Box 871

Santa Fe, New Mexico

JEFF D.ATWOOD (18831960}
POSS L.MALONE

CHARLES F.HMALONE
RUSSELL O. MARN

PAUL A COOTER

80®B r. TURNER

ROBERY A JOHNSON

P. O.ODRAWER 700
TELFRHONE 508 ©22-6221
SECURITY NATIONAL BANK BUILDING

ROSWELL,NEW MEXICO

1 July 1963

o Oil Conservation Commission

Re: Docket of July 10, 1963
Cases Nos. 2854 and 2.8_5_5

Gentlemen:

July 10, 1963.

PAC:v
encl-.
cc:

J.K. Smith, Esquire

We enclose herewit
for Pan American Petro
2855, on the docket of t

h our Entry of Appearance as iocal ¢
leum Corporati
he Oil Conservation C

ounsel
on in cases Nos. 2854 and
ommission for

Very truly yours,
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W.P. MARSHALL, Pace A
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ST

L RWAOAS LONG NL PD=ROSWELL NMEX 9=
ﬁsg‘msxrcc OTL CONSERVATYON COMMTSSTON=
SANTA FE NMEX=
T
REX CASE qé. 2854% ;iLANTIc SUPPORTS PAN AMERICANYS
APPLICATION.IN CASE ‘NOe 285%e WE WILL HAVE A WORKING
- INTEREST TN THE WELL PAN AMERTCAN PROPOSES TO DRILL
TH THE NE1/3NET/2 OF SECTION 220 THE COMMISSTON HAS
AEREADY APPROVED AND UNORTHODOX LOCATTON FOR GULF
AONG THE EAST LTNE OF SECTION 224 THIS RESULTS IK
v e nu?u MATYTX UNIT WfLH lHn::
TNST ONEe THE LOCATYON REQUESTED TN THIES
CASE WTLL PROVIDE FOR PARTTAL COMPENSATING DRATNAGE.
~ THE 80 ACRES PROPOSED FOR ASSIGNMENT TO WELL NOe 15
APPEARS 'PRODUCTIVE BECAUSE OF ITS STRUCTURAL POSTTION
AND THE FACT THAT IT HAS ALREADY HAD AN OJL COMPLETION
EﬂCAtED ON TTe ATLANTIC ALSO SUPPORTS DUAL COMPLETION
“IN THE SOUTH MATTIX UNIT ‘Noe 15 TN THE BLTNEBRY AND
ELLENBURGERe THE MECHANICS. OF THE DUAL COMPLETION ARE
BASED ON SOUND ENGINEERING PRINCIPLES ANL A METHOD
RECOGNIZED BY THE OFL INDUSTRYe DUAL COMPLETTON OF
THE BLTNEBRY AND ELLENBURGER WILL PERMIT THE courruuen
DE VE LOPMENT OF THE BLTNEBRY ! WITHOUT THE EXPENSE OF
 DRTLLIANG UNNECESSARY WELLS=
¥ P TOMLINSON THE ATLANTIC REFINING CO==

B t AmBDYAIAITE ananBeTiAae EDAM ITR SPATROMNE SAMCERNING ITS SERVICE

2854 2854 NE1[4NE1 [ 22 22 80 15 15 .
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FORM 470 1.37

PAN AMERICAN PETROLEUM GORPORATION

P. O. Box 268
RN Sy A TR lubbock, Texas 79401

Gid 1D
<= July 12, 1963

Flle: JET-4229-986.510,1

Subject: NMOCC Bearing, July 1963,
2854 and 2855,, wler

F* 1d\“ieg—seuntv”/uew Mexico
N
New Mexico 0Oil Comservation Commission U L

ot
P. 0. Box 871 ) ///

Santa Fe, New Mexico N
Att: Mr, Elvis A. Utz, Examiner
Dear Sir:

Attached are two copies of a letter received from Continental Oil
Company concurring with our applications presented in Cases 2854

and 2855 at the July 10, 1963, NMMOCC Examiner Hearing. It was
pointed out at the hearing by our attornmey, Mr. Guy Buell, that
Continental's letter had been misplaced and a copy would be forwarded
to the Commission.

In presenting Case 2855, application for dual completion of the
South Mattix Unit Well No. 1 in the Fowler Blinebry and Fowler
Ellenburger oil pools, we did not have available the gravity of
the crude for each of these reservoirs, These data are as follows:

Fowler Blinebry 0il - 38° API
Fowler Ellenburger 011 - 45° API

We would appreciate your including the above information in your
files for the subject cases.

Yours very truly, P

A

4leil 5. whitmore
District Superintendent

JTR: jb

Attachment (2)
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A B SLAYBAUOGE July 5, 1063 ,
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Attentxon. Mr. A L porteTs Jrso SecretaryonirectOT
Gentlemen. Re: nmocc HEARXNG . JuiY 10,
1963 CASES 2854 & 2855
031 Company» as co-o¥ ¢ of the
o pan Amcrican petro cum
in ) atl foT
Mattlx
an




Te] (g A e 22 St Y Y
CONTINENTAL OiL COMPAN

ROSWELL, NEW MEXICO

PRODUCTION DEPARTMENT 828 PETROLEUM BUIL.CING |
NEW Mexico DIVISION » ng TELEPHONE: MAIK 2-4202
A. B. SLAYBAUGH July 5, 1263 . :
DIvIisioN SUPERINTEADENT

V. C. EIsSLER
AspteTaxy DIVISION SUPRRINTSEDENT

New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission
Post Office Box 871
Santa Fe, New Mexico

Attention: Mr., A, L. Porter, Jr., Secretary-Director

Gentlemen: Re: NMOCC HEARING - JULY 10,
1963, CASES 2854 & 2855

Continental 0il Company, as co-owner of the
South Mattix Unit, supports Pan American Petroleum
Corporation, unit operator, in its application for an
unorthodox location and dual completion of the South Mattix
Unit No. 15 to produce oil from the Fowler Blinebry and
Fowler Ellenburger pools through parallel strings of tubing.
Said well is to be located at an unorthodox location for
the Fowler Ellenburger Pool at a point 660' from the north
"and east lines of Section 22, T24S, R37E, Lea County, New
Mexico, Continental 0il Company also concurs in Pan
American Petroleum Corporation's requcst for an &0-acre
Ellenbureer allowable for said South Mattix Unit No. 15
iuadsauuca as tae tilenburger was proven »roductive over the
entire N/2 of the NE/4 of bection <¢ oy tie initial
complietion of the South Mattix Unit ¥Well No. 3. This
.application is Casc No. 2854 on the July 1€, 1963 docket.

Continental 0il Company also supports Pan Amcrican
Petroleum Corporation in Case No. 2855, being an application
for a conventional dual completion of South Mattix Unit Well
No, 1 located in Unit J of Section 15, T24S, R37E, Lea County,
New Mexico, to produce oil from the Fowler Blinebry and
Fowler Ellenburger pools through parallel strings of tubing.

It is respectfully requested that thesc iwd
applications be approved by the Commission.. .

Yours very truly,
. NED: A, B, SLAYZAUGH
RLF- TN sm t B

cc: _ Pan American Petroleum Corporation, Box 268, Lubbock, Texas/p/”/
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\CASE 285&:

CASE 2856:

CASE 2575:

CASE 2857:

CASE 2858:

iqg/

County, New Mexico, incltding the conversion of additlional
wells to water injection.

Application of Pan American Petroleum Corporation for an
unorthodox location and a dual cvompietion, Lea Cocunty, New
Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks approval
of the dual completion (conventional} of its SMU Well No. 15
to piroduce oil from the Fowler-Blinebry and Fowler-Ellenburger
Pools through parallel strings of tubing, said well to be at
an unorthodox location for the Fowler-Ellenburger Pool at a
point 660 feet from the North ar.i Sast lines of Section 22,
Township 24 South, Range 37 East, Lea County, New Mexico.

Application of Pan American Petroleum Corporation for a dual
completion, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-
styled cause, seeks approval of the dual completion (conven-
tional) of its SMU Well No. 1 located in Unit J of Section 15,
Township 24 South, Range 37 East, Lea County, New Mexico, to
produce oil from the Fowler-Blinebry and Fowler-Ellenburger
Pools through parallel strings of tubing.

Application of Socony Mobil 0il Company for a duwal complietion,
l.ea County, New Mexicc. Applicant, in the above-styled cause,;
seeks approval of the dual completion (conventional) of its
State Bridges No. 97 well lccated in Unit O of Section 26,
Township 17 South, Range 34 Lhast, Lea County, New Mexico, to
produce o0il from the Blinebry and Glorieta formations, Vacuum
Field, through parallel strings of 1.61 inch I.D. tubing.

(Reopened)

In the matter of Case No. 2575 being reopened pursuant to the
provisions of Order No. R-2267, which order established
temporary 80-acre oil proration units and 320-acre gas pro-
ration units for the Lykrook-3allun Pool. Rio Arriba County,
New Mexico, for a period of one year. All interested p ies
may appear and show cause why said pcol should not be developed
on l60-acre gas and 40-acre oil spacing.

Application of Standard Oil Company of Texas for special pool
rules, Rio Arriba County., New Mexico. Applicant, in the
above-styled cause, seeks the establishment of special pool
rules for the Boulder-Mancog 0il Pool, Rio Arriba County, New

MeX1CO, 1ACLUuGiiy pivvisilnl 22T 20-2-ve anarinag therein.

Application of Standard 0il Company of Texas for special pool
rules, San Juan County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-
styled cause, seeks the establishment cf special pool rules
for the La Plata~Gallup 0il Pool, San Juan County, New Mexico,
including provisions for 80-acre spacing therein.



No. 19-63

DOCKET: EXAMINER HEARING - WEDNESDAY - JULY 10, 1963

9 A.M. - OTL CONSERVATION COMMISSION CONFERENCE ROOM,
STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING -~ SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

The following cases will be heard before Elvis A. Utz, Examiner,

or Daniel

S. Nutter,

CASE 2848:

CASE 2849:

CASE 2850:

CASE 2851:

CASE 2852:

CASE 2853:

as alternate examiner:

Application of Skelly 0il Company for a unit agreement, San
Juan County, New Mexicc. Applicant. in the above-styled
cause, seeks approval of its Fast Bisti Unit Area comprising
17,812 acres of Federal, State &nd Indian lands in Townships
24 and 25 North, Ranges 9, 10, and 11 West, San Juan County,
New Mexico.,

Application of Skelly 0il Company for a waterflood project,
San Juan County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled
cause, seeks authority to institute a waterflood project in
the Bisti Lower-Gallup 0il Pool, San Juan County, New Mexico,
by the injection of water into the Gallup formation through
34 wells in its East Bisti Unit Area.

Application of Shell 0il Company for a unit agreement, Lea
County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause,
seeks apprcval of the East Pearl-Queen Unit Area comprising
2440 acres of State and Fee lands in Township 19 South, Range
35 East, Lea County, New Mexico.

Application of Shell 0il Company for a waterflood project, Lea
County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause,

seeks authority to institute a waterflood project on its East
Pearl Queen Unit by the injection of water into the Queen
formation through 29 wells in Sections 15, 21, 22, 26, 27, 34
and 35, Township 19 South, Range 35 East, Lea County, New Mexico.

Application of Amerada Petroleum Corporation for a triple
completion and for commingling, Lea County, New Mexico.
Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks approval of the
triple completion (combination) of its State NJ "A" Well No.

1 located in Unit A of Section 2, Township 25 South, Range 37
East, North Justis Field, Lea County, New Mexico, to produce
0il from the McKee and Ellenburger zones through 1-% inch
tubing inside parallel strings of 3-% inch casing and from the
Montoya zone through l-% inch tubing inside 2-7/8 inch casing,
all casing strings to be cemented in a ccmmon well bore.
Applicant further seeks to add the Montoya zone to the com-~

mingling authority previously granted by Administrative Order
NO, rl—o<. :

Application of Humble 0Oil & Refining Company f{or an amendment
to Order No. R-2154, San Juan County, New Mexico. Applicant,
in the above-styled cause, seeks approval of the expansion of
its Cha Cha-Gallup Pressure Maintenance Project, San Juan
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- PAN AMERICAN PETROLEUM CORPORATION
o o1 Lubbock 8, Texas
RS B June 18, 1963
File: JET-4191-986.510.12

Subject: Application Of Pan American
Petroleum Corporation For An
Exception To The Fowler
(Bllenburger) Pccl Rules And
Approval Of A Dual Completion
For Its South Mattix Unit Well
No. 15, Lea County, New Maxico

Mr. A. L. Porter, Jr. (3)
Secretary-Director

New Maxico 0il Conservation Commission
P. 0. Box 871

Santa Fe, New Mexico

Dear 8ir:

Pan American Petroleum Corporation respectfully requests that a
hearing be docketed to consider its application for approval of an
unorthodox location in the Fowler (Ellenburger) Pool and approval of
&n Ellenburger-Blinebry dual completion for its SMU Well No. 15,

to be located 660' from the north and east lines of Section 22, T-24-S,
R-37-E.

Pan American will present testimony in support of an 80 acre Ellenburger
allowable for the SMU No. 15,

Attached 18 a plat of the area reflecting ownership of adjoining leases.
Yours very truly, o

200

"Heil S. Whitmore
JIR: §b

Attachment

DOCKET MAWED

/_z///))
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PAN AMERICAN PETROLEUM CORPORATION

Lubbock 8, Texas
June 138, 1963

File: JET-4191-986,510.1

Subject: Application Of Pan American
Petroleum COrpotation For An
Exception Tc The Powler
(Ellenburger) Pool Rules And
Approval Of A Dual Completion
For Its South Mattix Unit Well
No. 15, Lea County, New Mexico

Mr. A. L. Porter, Jr. (3)
Secretary-Direc tor

New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission
P, 0. Box 871

Santa Fe, New Mexico

Dear Sir:

Pan American Petroleum Corporation rasnectfully requests that a
hearing be dockated to consider its applisaticn for approval of an
unorthodox location in the Fowler (Ellenburger) Pool and =p":ev=1 of
an Ellenburger-Blinebry dual completion for its SMU Well No., 15,

to be located 660' from the north and east lines of Section 22, T-24~8,
R-37-E.

Pan American will present testimony in support of an 80 acre Ellenburger
allowable for the SMU No. 15.

Atteched 1is a plat of the area reflecting ownership of adjoining leases.

-~

Yours v'Adﬁiruly, —_—

'Neil 5. thitmore
JIR: jb

Attachment
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PAN AMERICAN PETROLEUM CORPORATION

lubbock 8, Texas
June 18, 1963

File: JET-4191~986.510.1

Subject: Appnlication Of Fan American
Petroleum Corporation For An
Exception To The Fowler
(Ellenburger) Pool Rules And
Approvai Of A Dual Complstion
For Its South Mattix Unit Well
No. 15, Lea County, New Mexico

Mr. A. L. Porter, Jr. (3
Secretary-Directorx

New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission
P. 0. Box 871

Santa Fe, New Mexico

Dear Sir:

Pan American Petroleum Corporation respectfully requests that a
hearing be docketed to consider its appliication for epproval of an
unorthodox location in the Fowler (Ellenburger) Pool and approval of
an Elienburger-Blinebry dual completion for its SMU Well No. 15,

to be located 66)' from the north and east lines of Section 22, T-24-S,
R"a?'Ec

Pan American will present testimony ia support of an 30 acre Ellenburger
&llowable for the SMU No. 15.

Attached 18 a plat of the area reflecting ownership of adjoining leases.

Yours vexy truly,

HothL

N Whitmore

JIR: jb

Attachment
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SOUVERROR
JADK M. CAMPBELL
CHAIRMAM

’hhd?'ﬁm

LAND COMMIBRIONER STATE GEDLDBIDT
L K JOHNNY WALKER A = FORTER, N
MEMBER SEDRETARY - DIREOTON
Nr. Guy Buell Res Case Mo, 2834
Pan American Petroleum Corporation Oxder ¥o. R-2529
Box 1410 m‘-iﬁlﬂtl

Fort Wortk, Texas
Pan American Pstrolesam Corxp.

Dear Six:
Enclosed herewith are two copiuofﬂaa.‘.-c-.-e-z-'e:eueé
Cosmission ordar recently entered in the subject case

Very truly yours,

D¢z, .

A. L. PORTRER, Jr.
Secretary-Director

ix/
Carbon ocopy of order also sent tos

Rakda OCC 42 X

Artesia OCC
Astec OCC

OTHRR
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BEFORE THE
OIL CCNSERVATION COMMISSION
Santa Fe, New Mexico
July 10, 1963

EXAMINER HEARING

- em e e w @ w o e e w we - P - e W e W e - - -

IN THE MATTER OF:

FARMINGTON, N, M,
PHONE 325.118B2

Application of Pan American Petroleum Corporation
for an unorthodox location and a dusl completion,
Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-
styled cause, seeks approval of the dual comple-
tion {(conventional) of its SMU Well No. 15 to
produce oil from the Fowler-Blinebry and Fowler-
Zllenburger Pools through parallel strings of
tubing, said well to be at an unorthodox

location for the Fowler-Ellenburger Pool at a
point 660 feet from the North and East lines of
Section 22, Township 24 South, Range 37 East,

Lea County, New Mexico.

CASE 2854

Nt N Vst Nt st Nt agat? Napet? Nt vt Nt etV it vt “oat?®

SANTA FE,
PHIONE 983.3971

TRANSCRIPT OF HEARING

MR. UTZ: Case 2854,
MR. DURRETT: Application of Pan American Petroleum

Corporation for an unorthodox location and a dual completion, Lea

County, New Mexico.

MR. BUELL: Guy Buell, Pan American Petroleum Corporatiqn.

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

M. UTZ: Any other appearances in this case?

ALBUQUERQUE, N, M,
PHONE 243.68691

MR. BUELL: Mr. Examiner, I'm advised that Gulf intended

to pérticipate. I think they were going to, to some extent, opposq

us., I am not recommending that we go look for them,
—~ MR, UTZ: I think Gulf knows their way here. The only

+
I ‘ “
21
(
Py
.
)
I .‘-
]
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FARMINGTON, N, M,
PHONE 325.1182

SANTA FE, N, M.
PHONE 983-3971

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUQUERQUL, N. M,
PHONE 243.6691

correspondence that we have is from Atlantic in the form of a
telegram,
MR, BUELL: We have one witness, Mr., Examiner.
MR. UTZ:‘ Would you swear him in?_
(Witness sworn.)
(Whereupon, Pan American's Exhibi{
Nos, 1 through % marked for
identification.)
JAMES T, ROGERS
called as a witness, having been first duly sworn on oath, testi-
fied as follows:
DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. BUELL:

Q Mr. Rogers, would you state your complete name, by whom

you are employed, and in what capacity and what location, nleage?

H

A James Turner Rogers, employed by Pan American ac a
P2troleum Engineer in the Lubbock District Office.

Q Mr. Rogers, you have testified at a previous Commission
hearing, have you nof, and your qualifications as a Petroleum

Engineer are a matter of public record?

MR. BUELL: Any questions, Mr, Examiner?
MR. UTZ: No, sir, he's qualified.
Q (By Mr. Buell) Mr, Rogers, at the outset, I wish you

would direct vour attention to what has been marked as Pan

American's Exhibit No. 1, and briefly s<ate what that exhibit

®




N, M,

FARMINGTON,
PHONE 2325.11B2

SAN[) FE, N, M.
PHONWIE 983.3971

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUQUERQUE, N, M,
PMONE 243.6591

reflects,

A Exhibit No. ! is a structure map contoured on top of
the producing Ellenburger in the Fowler area, The contour inter-
val on this map is 100 feet, The datum point for each well are
shown by the well number, This indicates that the structure of
the Ellenburger in this area is an asymetrical anticline with a

northwest-southeast trend.

Q How have you designated the South Mattix Unit?
A It is shown here by the heavy blue dashed line.
Q How have you designated the proposed ‘location for SMU

Well No.15, which is the subject matter of this hearing?

A This well is shown in the extreme northeast portion of
Section 22 by 3 red dot.

Q HOwW have you 3esiqnated the pnroposed 80-acre proration
unit which Pan American intends to attribute to Well No. 15,in

the event the Commission approves our application we're making

here today?

A The proration unit is shown by the red line,
Q Why is the location unorthodox?
A The field rules call for wells to be located in the

Northwest and Southeast Quarter-Quarter Scctions of a Quarter
Section. This well is located in the Northeast Quarter-Quarter
Section, or in other words, it's in the east 40 of the B80-acre

shown, rather than the west 40,

Q It is orthodox from the standpoint that it is in ine

&
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FARMINGTON, N, M,
PHONE 325-1182

BANTA FE, N. M,
PHONE 883.3971

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUQUERQUE, N, M.
PHONE 243.6691

center of the east 40-acre tract of this 80-acre unit?

A Yes, sir, it is,

Q Going back to this structural picture as reflected
vy Exhibit 1 for a moment, Mr. Rogers, is that essentially the
same structural interpretation that was presented for Pan
American by Tom Ingram at a field rule hearing back in 19547

A Yes, it is. This is essentially the same map., The
only change fhat weive made on it is with respect to the 6300-
foot contour line, which is the seccnd highest contour; and we
changed this one due to recent coﬁpletion of Gulf's Lily No. 3.
This well came in slightly lower than would have been anticipated

from our previous map, and we brought the contour inside the well,

Q Other than that 5light chanae.

the picture is identical

to that presented back in 19%4°?

A Yes, itiis.

Q Let me ask you this while we are looking at this exhibidt
Mi, Rogers: In your opinion can the 80-acre proration unit as
designated on our Exhibit No. 1 be considered as reasonably produc-
tive from the Ellenburger formation?

A Yes, sir, it can,

Q What is the siqnificance of the green line on Exhibit 1

that connects a series of wells?

A Thie is a trace of a cross section.
Q Are you ready to discuss that now?
A Yes, sir,

®



FARMINGTON, N, M,
PHONE 325.1182

SANTA FE. N. M,
PHONE £83.3971

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

A_BUQUERQUE, N. M.
IHONE 243.669)

PAGE ¢

Q It has been marked as our Exhibit No, 2, and briefly
comrent for the record what Exhibit No. 2 reflects.

A This is a cross section running from the Northwest of

the Southeast through the Fowler-Ellenburger Pool and starts in
Pan American Mattix No. 7 and through Well 4, 3, and 5 and Gulf

Plains Knight No, 1l-E.

MR. UTZ: Could we stick one of those up on the wall

s0 everyone can see it?

Q (By Mr. Buell) Mr. Rogers, from the standpoint of high
and low wells, are the wells on this section representative of
high and low wells in this pooi?

A Yes, they are,.

Q Why don't you start over at the left-hand side with
No., 7 and briefly run across this section and point out where

these wells are located structurally, just generally, by high or

low?

A No. 7 is the lowest structural well on the cross sec-

tion. No. 4 is somewhat higher, No., 3 would be intermediate,

and the South Mattix Unit No. 5 and Gulf Plains No. 1 are both

hiqhgr.

Q What other data are reflected on this cross section?

. Have you shown, To. LoZi2n7e_  the tup of

the Ellenburger?
A Yes, sir, we have top of Ellenburger and the top of the
granite where it could be picked, Also we've shown the completion

intervals in the wells,
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- Q Is the estimated original ojl-water contact also
. reflected on this cross section?
b A Yes, it's shown as minus 7250 feet,
- i Q Mr, Rogers, I noticed on Exhibit No, 1 and in the
- ;é proposed 80-acre proration unit which we intend to attribute to
3 %g Well No. 15 that there is a symbol for an abandoned Ellenburger
s gl
| =~ well in that 80-acre proration unit. 1Is that observation correct?
§ A Yes, thatt's the South Mattix Unit No. 3.
é Q It might be well to at this time get into the record
;Cg a brief history of that No. 2 Well. Do you recall when it was com,
% pleted?
—~ \ _
' * : :; A This well was completed in December of 1950,
E ;3 Q What was its initial potential?
r&q e} A The initial potential was flowing 350 barrels of oil,
Fﬁ ~no water, with a gas-o0il ratio of 805,
Paany
g Q What happened to that well then?
Pi A This well was produced for approximately three months,
- E until Mérch of 1951, at which time it was shut in for interference
B % . bottom hole pressure te;t, in conjunction with our initial request
g ;§ for B80-acre spacing,
N g’% Q At that time the operators in this pool felt that one
- i well would effectively drain 80 acres, and No, 3 was shut in to
obtain engineering data to mhclusively show one way or the other,
J with racnect ta drainaae. is %hat corceci?
A Yes, that's right.

&

L
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DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

FARMINGTON, N. ™
PHONE. 9633971 PHONE 325.1182

BANTA FE, N. M.

ALBUQUERQUE, N. M
PHONE 243.6691

PAGE 8

Q What was the well producing at the time it was shut in
for the series of interference tests, Mr. Rogers?

A This well produced flowing top allowable for the full
interval from initial completion until the time it was shut in,
and was water~free.

Q Water-free at the time it was shut in, How long was
this well shut in to observe the pressure performance on it?

A Well; it was shut in for three years and eight months,
until November of 1954, af which time we returned it to production
and it tested 100 percent water,

Q When the original completion interval made a hundred
perceni water, what attempt was made to return it tc production?
What did Pan American then do?

A We madé several attempts at remedial work, as shown on
this cross section. We squeezed it a couple of times, acidized
it, the well still tested 100 percent water, We then deepened
the well approximately 400 feet more, down to a total depth of
10,507 feet. 1In the deepening we ran three drillstem tests and
they are shown in detail on the cross section, and they showed
essentially water production.

- Q ,Do you recall offhand how much money was spent by Pan
American in an attempt and effort to return the No, 3 to produc-

tion?

A We spent a total of approximately $50,000.00 on this

well,

®




DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUQUENQUE, N. M.

FARMINGTON, N, M
PHONE 32%-1182

BANTA PE. N. M.
IPHONE 983.3971

PHONE 243.669)
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Q My, Rogers, I'm sure that a lot of Pan American techni-
cal people advanced many theories as to what happened. I would
like to hear your opinion as to what you think happened to this
No. 3 well during the three years and eight months that it was
shut in while performing these tests on it,

A Well, wetve had a number of theories on it. The one
I considered most reasonable relates to the stratification and
high permeability shown in the Ellenburger at this location. This
well was cored in the initial open hole interval on original com-
pletion., It had‘very high permeability,ranging up ir excess of
2,000 millidarcies., The average permeability for the Fowler-
Ellenburger Pool is only about 40 or 50 millidarcies so this one
had much higher permeability. The theory, as I say, that I con-

sider most reasonable, is that during the period of time that

L
3

-

tiils well wac shut in

<
A
- LI,

et

oar
b )

1]
t

f

d 2 ilimited amount o! water influx,
water encroachment, and this water influx progressed to the well
bore through the highly permeable stringer, at which time it
logged up the well bore with water and the water then entered the
formation, flooding it out in the immediate vicinity of the well
bore,

By the same token, this water would, by force of gravity
during that three years and eight months, tend to move downward

out of the bottom of the nhole,

Q Mr. Roqérs, now you testified that in your opinion

this proposed 80-acre unit as reflected on Exhibit 1 enuld
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reaSOnably be considered ro be productive grom the Ellenburqer. \
1n view of the performance of No. 3 that you nave recited, don't |

you feel that No. 3 condemns some of the acreag® in the proration

A No, 1 don't. 1f we yook 3t the cross gection, we can
see that we have 3 numbet of wells completed in this reservoirs
and these are just 2 few of them, at much loweT subsed depths

fhan this well. We start oveT with South Mattix No. 7» the 1eft-

this well 1S approximately 200 feel subsed pelow the yop of the
Ellenburqer sn South Mattix No. 23 and the No. 7 18 3 £l

top allowable, water-free producer.

We proqress on to No. 4. The completion interval for

SANTA FF. N. M.
PHONE 98‘3-397\
R

No. 4 is roughly equlvalent ro the top of the Ellehburqer in

No. 3. This well 1S also £1owinG., top allowable, water—free.

Moving of across to south Mattix Unit No. 5, this well
is COmpleted in two perforated intervalsi as shown of the €TOSS
sactiods the 1ower'interval is roughly 400 feel peiow &b

rop 1N South Matiix No. 3 and this well is 3 water—free,

ouE, N- Mt
243-669!

allowables pumpinq well.

ALBUQUER
PHONE

Going on ro the tast well over here, the Gulf plains

Knight No. 1 this well has roughly the entire g£llenb

forated in it. The loweT perforations are about A5C feel be

tne t°P of the Elleﬁburger in our No. 3.

MR . utZ: Wwhich well was

¢
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P A The Gulf Plains Knight No. 1.
vi" | MR. UTZ: Yese, sir.

| A The lower perforations are approximately 450 feet

below the top of the Ellenburger in No. 3, and this well is a

flowing, top allowable, water-free producer. Based on this,

FARMINGTON, N, M
PHONE 325.1182

the acreage in the vicinity of South Mattix No. 3 would have to
be productive,
Q (By Mr. Buell) 1In other words, you feel that the

performance on No. 3 is just a freak and only represents the

conditions in the reservoir in the immediate vicinity ot the well

bore of No. 37
A Yes, sir, I do,

Q I wish you would go down to what has been marked as

BANTA FE, N. M.
PHONE 983-3971

our Exhibit No, 3. Briefly state for the record what that exhibit
reflects.,

A Exhibit No, 3 is a performance curve of the Fowler-
Ellenburger Pnol. We have a gas-oil ratio, the daily producing
rates, oil rates, cumulative oil production, and number of wells,

all shown as functions of time.

iz
;g Q Are the data reflected on that exhibit more or less
B §§ self-explanatory?
- a A Yes, they are,
_‘ Q Would you go now to what has been marked as our Exhibitj.

No. 4 and briefly gtate for the record what that exhibit reflects?

A Exhibit No., 4 1is a plot of bottom hole pressure versus

| ~ , ®
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- time for the Fowler~Ellenburger Pool. We have three, you might
/ i"“ say, types of bottom hole pressure data shown on this exhibit,
! T The circles represent the original pressures in the wells.upon

their initial completion,for the first eight wells drilled in the

South Mattix Unit, so we have Wells No, 1 through 8 here, their

FARMINGTON, N, M
PHONE 328-1182

initial bottcm hole pressure at the time they were completed. The
triangles are average field reservoir pressure from bottom hole
pressure surveys, The small solid circles are bottom hole inter-
ference tests, pressures run on the South Mattix Unit No., 3 during
the period from 1951 to 1954 when it was shut in.,

In studying this, if you notice the interference test

DEARNLEY-MEIEE. REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

;R . . L
ra nressures, the pressure, bottom hole pressure in this South Mattix
E Iy
58 . , . .
é; Unit No. 3 declined at 2 rate almosi identical to that of the
e} . . .
average field pressure or average rcservoir pressure during the
time these iesis were being run, and this showed conclusive evidenge
that this well was in communication with the reservoir and that
excellent communication did exist in the Fowler-Ellenburger and
- would allow adequate drainage on 80-acre spacing,
o - Q SMU No. 3 did then make a contribution to science?
i 3
¥ A Yes, sir, it did.
- ex
w” 3 -
3z Q Even though it cost Pan American a well?
22 ‘
= ‘ A Yes, sir.
- ’ Q Mr. Rogers, based on these data reflected on Exhibit

4,as well as other data ycu evamined with respect to this reservoir

-in your opinion we have an active water drive here that we norma11‘

o
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associate with an Ellenburqer reservoir?
A No, sir, we do not.
Q What, in your opinion, is the primary producing mechanifm?
A The primary producing mechanism appears to be that of
solution gas drive.
Q Directing your attention back to Exhibit 1 again, and

with particular reference to the proposed unorthodox location for
No. 15, in view of the producing mechanism that this reservoir is
operating under, will Pan American gain any advantage by this
unorthodox location?

A No, sir. Under solution gas drive, and particularly in
view of the excellent comﬁunication we have in this reservoir, our
structural position of the well is not pertinent to what would
otherwise occur.

Q Certainly since you feel that the 80-acre proposed

unit fer No, 15 can reasonably be considernd as productive, it

is your recommendation to the Commission that, in the event they
approve our unorthodox location, that this well be granted a full
80~acre allowable?

A Yes, it is.

Q Let*s go now to the portion of this hearing that relatef
to the dual completion of Well No., 15.

MR. BUELL: 1In that connection, Mr. Examiner, we have

collected all of our exhibits relating to the dual completion, and

they are in brochure form and identified as Exhibit No., S.

®
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Q What does Pan American propose to dual No. 15 in, Mr.
Rogers?
A We propose to dual it in the Fowler-Ellenburger and

Fowler-Blinebry Oil Pools.

Q How many wells are currently completed in the Blinebry
Cil Pool?
A There are two wells currently completed, the Gulf Plainsg

Knight No, 2 and Pan American South Mattix Unit No. 14, We are
currently attempting completion in our South Mattix Unit No. 3.

Q Are those Blinebry wells that you just mentioned colored
in qreen on the plat that is attached to Exhibit 57

A Yes, sir, they are,

Q I wish you would turn to the diagrammatic sketch that
is attached to our Exhibit 5 and briefly discuss what that sketch
shows, |

A This is a proposed sketch for our intended method of
completing this well, 13-3/8 inch surface casing set at
approximately 300 feet with the cement to be circulated; inter-
mediate 9-5/8_inch casing set at 4,000 feet; the 7-inch oil string
set at approximately 10,000 feet. We will perforate the Blinebry
in an interval ranging from 5350 to 5650 feet, and the Ellenburger
over an intérval from 9500 to 9700 feet., The two zones will Ye
separated by an Otis Type WA packer to be set at 6200 teet.

Q Mr, Roqérs, in your opinion will the mechanical instal-

lation that you have just discussed effect complete separation

-
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hetween the Ellenburger and the Blinebry in this well?

A Yes, it will,

Q In listening to that, it seems to me that that is what
we normally refer to as a conventional dual, Why is a hearing
necessary for the approval of this dual, since it is conventional?

A To our knowledge, there has been no approval on a dual
in these two zones in this area,

Q Mr. Rogers, what, in your opinion, would it cost to
drill at this tiﬁe Well No. 15 as a single Ellenburger well?

A Well No. 15 for single Ellenburger completion would cos
appreoximately $170,000,00,

Q What, in your opinion., would it cost to drill a single

Blinebry well in that location?

A Approximately 70,000,

Q For a total for two single wells of $240,000,00?
A Yes, sir,

Q How much do you think it will cost Pan American to

dually complete No, 157

A Our estimated cost for the dual is $192,000, which
results in a savings of $48,000,00 with a dual,over two single
cémpletions.

Q Mr. Rogers, in your opinion will the approval of this
dual request prevent economic waste and protect the correlative
rights of all owners of interest both in the Ellenburger and the

Blinebry reservoir?

®
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A Yes, sir, it will.

Q Do you have anything else that you would like to add
to the record at this time?

A No, sir.

MR. BUELL: May it please the Examiner, that's all
we have by way of direct at this time, and I would like to formally
gcffer Pan American's Exhibits 1 through 5,

MR. UTZ: Without objection, Exhibits 1 through 5 will
be entered into the record of this case,

(WhereUpoh, Pan American's
Exhibits Nos. 1 through 95,
inclusive, received in evidence,
MR. UTZ: Are there questions of the witness?
MR. KASTLER: I'm Billi Kastler, an attorney for Gulf
Oil Corporation, from Roswell, New Mexito, and 1 wouid iike to
cross examine,
MR. UTZ: You also want to enter an appearance in tﬁis
case at this time?
MR, KASTLER: Yes, I do.
CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. KASTLER:

Q Mr. Rogers, do you have the monthly figures or amounts
of production of oil and water on your Well No. 3, the Pan American
South Mattix Unrit Well No, 3?

A No. sir. I do not, not by months. I have a cumulative

fiqure prior to the time it was shut in, it had made no water up

~, 4

ol
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stated from the time it was shut in i1t made o water?
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Q pDid 1 understand fyom Yyour direct examination that yovu

|

i A That's right.

%é Q And after the time it was shut in, it produced no oil?

%% A No, sir. It produced minoT quantities of oil and it
was tested fof approximately a year after 1t was put pack on pro-
duction; escentially was 100 percent water. ©OD periodic tests,
it ranged from five to 25 parrels of oll 3 day. 1t was not sus-
tained. We ran 1in with a tracel gurvey of it, and somewhere in
the vicinity of Auqust of 1995, after that we didn't make any

i% oil. It was 100 percent water at the time we finally abandoned

zi the well in the E]llenburger.

g% Q The well got proqressively pooreT, did it not?

- A No, sir, 1t didn't. j¢ was just spastic. When it

first came in, it tested 100 percent water foTr ceveral days -~ 1
better s3Y six weeks, and then we put a pump on and pumped it and
that is when we recovered measurable quantities of oil on some

. tests and 100 percent water on another test. We had no grend 1in

iR showing that it qot proqzessively worse until we ran the tracer

ALBUQUERQUE,
PHONE 243

caused that.

survey, and all of 3 sudden we nad no oils wie don't know what

MR .KASTLER: From tne aonthly report of the Oil

Conservation Commiésion of that well's production, 1 ha

of figures that 1 would like to read into the record.

ve 3 number

1 don't
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- believe it's necessary to ask that a witness do this, because 1
believe these are matters that the Commission should take admini-
strative notice of.

MR. BUELL: We have no nbjection to his reading them
into the record, He can offer them as an exhibit if you would

like to.

FARMINGYON, N, M
PHONE 325-1182

MR. KASTLER: I'm sorry but I don't have this prepared
as formally as it should be for an exhibit,

MR. UTZ: What are these production fiqures?

MR. KASTLER: Production figqures by months, showing
production of 0il and production of water.
MR. UTZ: All right, you may proceed,

MR. KASTLER: December, 1950 -- this is the first

BANTA FE, N. M.
PHONE 983-3971

column, Month, and then after that I'1l read the second column,
0il, and then the third column, Water., For December, 1950,
4,030 barrels of oil, zero water; January, '51, 5,778 of o0il and
zero water; February, '5Sl, 5,280 barrels of oil, zero water;
March, '51, 788 barrels of oil, zero water. Then the notation,
"No production froﬁ April, '51 to January, '55,"during which

time Mr. Rogers has testifisd the w

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

' .
11 was shut in for

erformance

oW

™
~

MR. UTZ: Until January, 155?
MR. KASTLER: Yes. 1350 barrels ot oil, in January,
55, 2,816 barrels of water; February, '55, 413 barrels of oil,

4,729 barrels of water; March, '55, 515 barrels of oil, 2,059

®
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barrels of water; April, '55, 313 barrels of oil, 1,370 barrels
of water; May, '55, 49 barrels of oil, 1,214 barrels of water:
June, zero oil, 714 water; July, zero oil, 1,915 water; August,
zero cil, 1418 barrels of water; September, zero oil, 571 barrels
of water; October, zero oil, 400 barrels of water.

Then it's my understandinq-in October of '55 the well
was plugged back and recohpleted in the Silurian formation,

Q {By Mr. Kastler) 1Is that correct, Mr. Rogers?

A Yes, sir. I{p not sure it went to Silurian. 1 think
it went to the Continentdl, but eventually it was completed in
the Silurian, | W

Q At any rate, at that time you abandoned further efforts
to recomplete or restore this well to o0il production in the
Ellenburger?

A That's right.

MR. KASTLER: The cumulative production is simply totals
14,266 barrels of water, 18,541 barrels of oil.

a) (Ry Mr. Kastler) I see Mr, Buell has copied these
figures, and if you®ll refocr to them bhriefly, can you now answer
my question as to whether or not the oil\production, particularly
af ter the shut-in period, showed a rather steady, uniform decline?

~n
-

A Just give me one second here. Okay. Daseu uir he
fiqures from January to February, '55, we had a rapid decline,

and for practical éurposes, for three months you have constant

production and then you have a rapid drop-off to nothing, I also

&
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notice in these figures that the total fluid production was
goirg down in that period there from April tc May to June of 55,

Judging from the figures, I don't call this a steady decline,

'However, the well did get worse, on this basis, Of course, this

has to be tied in with our repeated attempts to work the well
over, squeeze jobs and what have you. We used diesel oil for
squeeze, and it's possible that we cut down our total production.
Q I would like to ask you, Mr, Rcgers, prior to abandon-
ing a lease because the last producing well seems to have ex-
hausted the formation possibilities for further production of

oil, don't you have figures that evidence something the same

thing as this?

A Would you repeat that? I am sorry.

Q Don't you have a dwindling supply of oii and finally
get to the point where you can't produce any more oil prior to
abandoning your formation and dropping the lease, writing it off
as being depleted, exhausted?

A - Yes, sir, We wrote this one off as being an uneconomi-~
cal producer,

Q Did you believe at the time that if you had drilled
another well on that same 40 aéres that it would have beer econ-
omical to have recompleted it as an 80-acre well?

A Well, I wasa't with Pan American at that time. I'l1l

say this, there would be a risk involved in drilling, because we

have no way of knowing what location this water has come in, as I

®
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mentioned a while ago, from this stratification, we wouldn't
know where to go,to the north, south, east, or west from it.

I feel that this 40 acres is basically productive and this is a
localized condition.

On the other hand, I'd sure hate to say which direction
we should go to get away from the localized condition, and we
wouldn't be sure the same thing wouldn't happen again,

Q Yoﬁ admit there is some danger involved and some spec-
ulation as to whether or not the 40-acre consisting of the Northwe
Northeast of Section 22 is now potentially productive of oil in
the Ellenburger forﬁation?

A No, I think it*s productive of oil. I think that there
is a risk in deciding where you would try to drill cn this 40 to
get a good well., I think as we went through this cross section
a while ago, looking at the completinsn intervals and tﬁe fact that
we have wells completed 450 feet below ours, that this acreage is
productive,

Q You admit that a safer risk would be taken by Pan
American and its joint operators by drilling the Well No. 15 if
Pan American can succeed in its application here today?

A Ch, we're much safer drilling where we are.

G Yes. 1Is there anvthing in the rules rnertaining either

to the Ellenburger, Fowler-Ellenburger Pool or the Fowler-Blinebry
Pool which would prevent Pan American from drilling its well in

the Northwest of the Nertheast of Section 227

@
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A Let me get the map here. In tﬁe Northwest Quarter of
the Northeast -- in other words, wiexre No. 3 is located?

Q Yes, sir,

A The only limitation we wouid have there, cof course,

would be 150 feet within the center of the 40,

Q Yes,
A Which would allow us to only get 150 feet from No. 3.
Q But for the risk factor involved, Pan American could

as well have drilled this, only by making application for the
approval of a dual completion your proposed Well No. 15, toc be
located in the Northwest Northeast of Section 22, but for the
risk?

A - But for the risk, vyes,

Q And yet you propose and you maintain that this 40 acre§
consisting of the Northeast Northeast, is still entirely productiv%
of o0il in the Ellenburger, so that if you get a well capéble of
making its top allowable, that Pan American should be granted an
80-acre, full 80-acre allowable?

A Yes, sir, 1 do.

Q In view of this horrible experience that you have had
with Well No., 37

A Yes, sir,

Q And in view of the fact that you have finally exhausted
ail efforts and quen up on No. 3 and plugged it back?

A Yes, sir.

®
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Q Were any efforts made in Well No, 3 to obviate this B
freak condition in the immediate vicinity of the well bore which
you testified about by sidetracking the well and drilling around
the present bottom of the well into another well bore in fhe
Ellenburger?

A No, sir. Again we'd be faced with scmething similar
that we were discussing with respect to a new location, and
which direction would you go in? We did deepen this well an
additional 400 feet but we made no attempt to sidetrack it, I
think that would still be a similar condition to what we dis-

for the nther well,

CL

Cusse

You say you think it would be a similar condition?

> O

To what we discussed, as far as risk is involved, in
driliing a new well. In other words --

Q By that you mean, of course, that you would expect to
run into 100 percent water and no oil?

A I won't say,we won't expeci to run into it initially,
I think we would have the risk involved of possibly the similar
thing happening to our well, We never determined where the water
entry was in No, 3. We don't know the zone it was coming in at
this depth, and the cost that you are looking at there, it's quite
a risk.

Q Are you proposing io dedicate 80 acres to the Blinebry
half of this dual completion?

A Yes, It will be a standard Blinebry location.
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Q Just to reiterate briefly, Mr, Rogers, it is true from
these figures that I have read into the record, which are taken
off the monthly Commission report, Pan American did recover and
restore some production of oil aftér it reopened the well in
January of 1955, is that not true?

A Yes, thatt's true., I would like to add one thing here,
In the six months of 1955,which would be June of '55,as shown in
the cross section, we squeezed around the shoe and drilled out
and tested 100 percent water, so that is the first menth there
that you show zero oil production, So there again wetve got
another freak where we had a2 workover and our remedial effort and
restored no oil production., From that point on, your figures show
no oil production.

Q Is it ordinarily reasonable to assume that a 40-acre
section or an 80-aére section, if you please, is productive of
0il when you can't get any oil out of it?

A No, sir, this is not a reasonable well.,

Q Will you recapitulate your reasorning, why it's reason-
able to assume that this 40 acres in question, meaning the North-
west Quarter of the Northeast Quarter of Section 22, is now
potentially productive of o0il in the Ellenburger so as to entitle
it to be ascribed to an 80-acre spacing unit?

A You want me to restate -- .

Q Your conclusion as to why this is a reasonable presump-

tion,

@
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A well, 1 think the main thing ti'iat wetve showh nere, W€ \
refer pack to the cross section; js the subsea jocation of the
| gllenburaerl in this well. Wetve shown here that otheT wells were
' i completed 450 feet pelow the toP of the £1lenburge’ in the same
. ;f‘g common resexvoiT yhat are water-free producers. We knoW that
r, g %% this well, from our €ore analysis, has a very high permeabiiity
. 3
| an and that we nad in this area 2 jocalized condition of hiagh
\ § permeability which, 23S 1 said, suqqeets a strongd possibility then
X‘ E xhat the 1imited water influX that we were experiencinq in this
;\ hfla) reserVOir during the early 1ife would naturally tend 1O channel
": . % through the high permeability zones and lo9d this well with wateT.
2 ' E‘E :é Jver 2 three yeaT and eight month period of time, the water that
E "é&; entered the well ot coming £rom an aguifer or through this
Fé 3% stringer, OT %o miaht $3Y this small interval that we suspect
Q’é would be at the higher pressure, and the water ould leave the
—
E well boré and the water gaturate the =1lenburger in the jmmediate \
: wvicinity of this well, SO upon re-enterinq it, we tested water.\‘g
s }
' ‘2 \ Q Does Pan Amcrican make 1ts application in the alter- 11
) %‘ ‘. native foT the 80-acTre spacing unit if allowable o if permitteci_
g ;i py the Commission: put if not, then for an allowable for the %
‘ %% drilling of tnis dual completion as 3 A0-acre? }
< MR. BUELL: 1111 answeT that question. Mr. RoQerSe. ‘\\
I . Pan American's application s for approval of an unorthodoX loca—‘;"
tion, approw-l ~f aur go-acre proration unit, anc the grantingd \‘
-acre aliowable 1€ Well No. 1D will make 1l perind. \i ‘
) ®
|
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Q (By Mr, Kastler) 1In the event that Pan American is
deried this approval by the Oil Commission, does Pan American
intend to come back and propose that it be granted the dual com-
pletion at this location for proposed Well 15 as a 40-acre allow-
able in the Ellenburger and an 80-acre in the Blinebry?

MR. BUELL:  Again, Mr. Rogers, I will answer that
question. We'll cross that bridge when we come to it, and I
certainly hope we don't have to make that decision.

Q* (By Mr. Kastler) Do you believe that if you should
later on find it necessary to make the appliéation for only a 40-
acre allowable in the Ellenburger, that with the excellent
communication in the formation you've testified to, Pan American
would eventually succeed in draining all of the oil in place?

MR. BUELL: Do you understand that question?

A No, I would like that one repeated, I think I have

got it, but let me make sure,

a (e

, M
) A

- V-
hoe 4

{astler) Undoubtedliy, Mr. KRogers, you have
contended, or clearly you have contended that this well is pro-
posed to drain 80 acres in the Ellenburger formation. Can you
foresee that there would be any waste of 0il over the long haul
in the event you were forced to aﬁply for only a 40-acre spacing
location?

A All rinh+t = With »roc 15 the Lulal pool recovery

from this reservoif, there would be no loss of oil. With respect

to the share of this oil that Pan American receives, there would

®
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r*be 3 loss due to migration from our lease. Of course, during the
first phase of the life of this well, you might say, when it's
capable of making top allowable, we wouldn't lose oil during
that phase of it, but our ultimate recovery {rom the well would
be less and we would not-recover our fair share of the oil.

Q Do you happen to know if Gulf's Lily No, 1, which is
the direct offset, is on the pump?

A That well was worked over. I have no records on it
since it was worked over. I know it was classified as a top
allowable well, The last record that I have, it was shown to be
a pumping well, I suspect that you have made a flowing well ocut

of it, have you?

Q I don't know,myself, It's flowing.
A Is it?

Q Yes.,

A QOkay.

MR. KASTLER: I would like to request that the Commissipn
take administrative nstice of tne daily production of Gulf's off-
setting well, having in mind that we are seeking to protect

correlative rights,

¢

MR. UTZ: How much acreage is dedicated to that well?
MR. KASTLER: 80 acres,

MR. UTZ: How much acreage is dedicated to your No. 3?
MR. KASTLER: Precentls 25,

MR. UTZ: Does that conclude your examination?

®
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MR. KASTLER: That concludes ry cross examination.

MR. BUELL: I*'1ll join in Mr, Kastler's meotion, if he
would particularly refer to his Lily Well No. 3 and the allowable
that is currently assigned it on the schedule.

ASTT ER . Ne ~Ahdandd
<
MR, KASTLER: Wo objection

FARMINGTON, N, M
PHONE 325.1182

MR. BUELL: It's in excess of the 40-acre allowable
that the Commission approved,
MR. UTZ: The Examiner will take administrative notice
of all production for all offsetting wells,
BY MR. UTZ:
Q Mr. Rogers, when you ran your interference test in

preparing testimony focr approved 80-acre drainage in this pool,

what wells did you flow when you shut in your No, 37

SANTA FE, N, M.
PHONE 983.2871

A I'm not sure which wells were completed at the time thayg
well was shut in, I think if we take ourkExhibit Nc, 4 that we
can tell which wells were productive within our South Mattix Unit.
If you look on this Exhibit 4, in 1951, in March, where we have
the first black dot there, that well was shut in at that time,

so that any well that's shown on this exnibit and 2ny original

DEAENLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

pressure on the well would have to be completed after that well
was shut in. So our Wells No, 4, 5, 6, 7, and 8, and then the
ones that are not shown would be 9 and 10, they were combined

- in the field-wide surveys later and we don't have an initial point
on here for them. 4Actually, we only had two wells completed at

that time. 1nat wouiu wc Vi2l}! Mo ) +the discovery well, and Well

o ®
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No, 2, which is located diageonally northwest of this No. 3; so
that there were two wells completed and then this No. 3 was our
third wellAand it was shut in shortly after completion.

Q The No. 5 was completed after the well was shut in?

A Yes, This No. 5 was completed or the pressure is
reported in the early part of '52, if we refer back to our cross
section, Yes, completed in December of 51,

Q Those wells were produced at a pretty high rate during
the interferencg test, were they?

- A I don't know what the allowables were at that time.
They would be on 40-acre allowable during that initial time,

Q There wasn't any exception to transferring the allow-

able from No., 3 to the 1 and 2?

A I'm sorry, I don't know,
Q Your No. 2 Well, how is it producing riow?
A The No. 2 Well was recéntly worked over and I do not

have the latest test on it., I do know that the well tested 100
barrels of o0il and no water here, oh, within the last week to ten
days, I don't have the re-potential test on it. It was to be

put on potential and allowable requested for it. It was waternfre4

on that test.

G What was the nature of the workover?
A 1t was on 2734 iob.

Q It wasn't a plugback?

A No.,
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Q Why did you perform the acid job? W2
going down or was the well‘makinq water?

A The productiion was going down. This well has made some
water but not appreciable quantities, From time to time it has
made small amounts, I don't have any fiqures at hand, I do know
that the water-oil ratio was never a problem on it. Back ih the
early history of this field, some wells were plugged back, making
small amounts of water ~- this will be indicated on one of the
wells on the cross section -- in an effort to keep the wells on

flowing status, During the early life of it, we felt we had some

1

}te

mited water influx always, although it was not appreciable,

Q The same questions in regard to Well No, 6.

A Well No. 6 is a top allowable, water-free producer. Th
well is carried as being a pumping well; however, it will flow
and will fiow top allowable. It was worked over and has been
tested, although the pump is used for agitatien and what have you,

but it's water-free top aliowable.

Q When you drilled your No, 12 Well, down in the South-

east Southeast of Section 22, what was the test on that well?

A This well tested water on drillstem test.
Q That was definitely in the water?
A Yes, sir, It was not perforated or completed, It was

abandoned, on the basis of drillstem test.

Q 1 presume ihe same would be true for the well, the

Jamison Sinclair Well in the Nortnwest of the Northwest of Section

the nroduction ]

| S
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22, which is shown as a dry hole?

A I don't have the information on this well., I would
assume that it tested water or else had tight reef or something.
By our structure map, it should have been a water producer.

Q I believe you stated that by drilling a sianted hole
or whipstocking out of the No. 3 Well, you felt the risk would
be too great?

A Yes, that's my opinion, I don®t know what the think-
ing was at that time. |

Q You also stated that the risk would be too great drill-

ing anywhere in that 40-acre tract?

A Yes, sir, I did.

Q Because you felt that you wouid get too much water?
ey

A If not initially, we'd -~ again we wouldn't know which

direction to go in, and also we're not sure that we wouldn't have
J
the same problem again. I think it goes back to high permeabiliti

we have here. We woulin't know what to expect on it.

|
Q Is 80 acres dedicated to ycur No. 5 Well? %
A Yes, sir, it is. }
Q The South Half of the Northeast?
A Yes, to my knowledge it is.

MR. UTZ: Are there any other questions of the witness?
MR. KASTLER: Mr. Utz,
MR. UTZ: Mr. Kastler.

BY MR. KASTLER:

®
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Q Has Pan American filed an acreage dedication plat
covering its Well No. 5, dedicatinq the South Half Northeast of
22 to that well?

A We certainly haven't done it recently. We didn't have
one in our well file in Lubbock, and I checked with the Hobbs
office and they had on record that it was the South Half of the
Northeast Quarter. That was the source of my information.

Q When was that recorded, made, or dated, or considered?

A I don't know. We made no change on it. It would be
whenever the initial ones were assigned, I presume, probably’
upon securing permanent rules. I don't know.

MR, KASTLER: Thatte all,
MB. UTZ: Are there other questions?
MR. PORTER: I have one question. Mr. Buell indicated
a while ago that the Gulf Lily No. 3 had an allowable in excess
of & 40-2cre allowable assigned to it.
MR. BUELL: I'm sorry, I didn't hear you.
MR. PORTER: Did you indicate that the Lily No. 3 had
an allowable in excess of 40 acres assigned to it?
MR, BUELL: Yes, sir.
MR. PORTER: Is that well limited by order to 40 acres?
MR. BUELL: Yes, sir.
MR . PORTER: Then perhaps this is something that should
be called to the attention --

MR. BUELL: I think it was completely an inadvertent

=
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errnr. I'm sure Gulf is nof”bfoducinq that well in excess of
the 40~acre allowable. Whoever prepared the schedule simply
assigned the potential for 119, and they assigned the 119 for
the allowable.

MR. PORTER: The correct allowable there would be half
of what an 80 would be?

MR. BUELL: Yes, sir,

MR, PORTER: I was trying to determine whether or not
we should call this to the attention of the District personnel
that assigned the allowable.

MR. BUELL: I think it was completely inadvertent.
Knowing Gulf as I do, 1 know they have been only producing their
40-acre allowable on it, Whoever prepared the schedule simply
assigned the potential for the allowable.

MR. PORTER: Well, we'll check it out., We will check
with Mr, Ramey and have it corrected.

MR. UTZ: Any other‘questions? The witness may be
excused.

(Witness excused,)
MR. UTZ: Any other statements in this case? Do you

have any testimony?
MR. KASTLER: No further testimony.
MR. DURRETT: If the Examiner please, prior to the

attorneys making their closing statements, I would like to state

for the record that the Commission has received what appears to beJ

®
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approximaféli a 40 or 50 word teleyiem ixom Mr. W. P. Tomlinson
from the Atlantic Refining Company, stating that they support the
application in this case. I will tender this to any attorney
who would like to read it and comment on it. Otherwise, it will
be placed in the file.

MR, BUELL: Mr. Examiner, while Mr, Kastler is reading
the wire, I might state that Continental sent us a letter of
concurrence and entrusted it to us to deliver to the Commiscion,
and I have misplaced it. I would like to have the permission of
the Examiner, and I hope Mr. Kastler,that when I find it, that
the record may remain open so I can submit it. It simply concurrefl
gererally with our application here today. I say generally, it
concurred specifically, really,

MR. KASTLER: He's stated that Gulf's integrity is
all right, and I'm sure his is, too. May I make my statement now?

MR, UTZ: Yes, sir, you may.

MR. KASTLER: I would like to make it very, very brief.
All 1 wish to say is that Gulf opposes that portion of Pan
American's application which seeks the approval of an 80-acre
dedication to this proposed Well No. 1% in the Ellenburger, becausd
we feel that it would lead to an impairment of our correlative
rights and drainage of our well. That's all.

MR. UTZ: Speaking of your Ne, 1 Lily?

R, MASTIER. Nl

.r
L8 ) - ——

Lilv.

MR. UTZ: Are there any other statements?
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MR. BUELL: Yes, sir, I would like tc make a brief
closing statement on behalf of Pan American.

Mr. Examiner, I think the record is conclusive and
uncontradicted that the entire 80 acres that we propose to assign
and atfribute to Well No. 15 can reasonably be considered as pro-
ductive from the Ellenburger reservoir. I refer the Examiner's
attention to the cross section, which shows several wells that
are currently producing at a depth lower than the No., 3 Well.
Even if this was an active water drive reservoir and you had the
normal influx of water and the normal watering-out of wells, you
wouldn't have the situation that you see in this pool now with
wells producing water-free 400, 450 feet lower than our No. 3
Well,

What happened to that well, it was simply a freak.
Mr, Rogers advanced his opinion, which I think is reasonable,
as to what happened. There are a lot of other opinions as to
what hapbened, but everyone realizes that the conditions that
existed in that well when it was returned to production after a
three-year shut-in, it was just simply a freak. It's one of its
kind and in no way condemns the acreage in the vicinity of that
No, 3 Well,

Pan American proposes tc drill in the East Quarter of
this 80 acres rather than the West Quarter; although that is a
highly localized céndition, we don't know in which direction it

is., We may in that quarter-quarter section encounter the same

®
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extremely permeable zone that was found in Well No., 3 and find
ourselves back in the same situation that we were in with No. 3.

For that reason, we tnink that it is only reasonable,
since we are gaining no advantage from a structural standpoint,
due to the producing mechanism of this reservoir, to drill in the
East quarter-quarter rather than the West,

If the Examiner, while he's looking at Exhibit No, 1,
will look along the east line of the South Mattix Unit where it
has a common boundary with the two Gulf leases, you'll see that
Gulf has currently three Ellenburger completions, as opposed to
the South Mattix Unit, onl& one, I think it's pretfy obvious
from there, if correlative rights are currently being impaired,
Gulf's are not being impaired as much as Pan American's and the
other owners in the South Mattix Unit. They have three Ellenburges
wells on approximately 160 productive acres, We are asking for
our Well No. 15 on 80 productive acres.

In the interest of protecting the correlative rights
of the owners of the South Mattix Unit, we urge that the Commission
approve our application as it was requested,

MR. UTZ: Any other statements? The case will be taken

under advisement, We will take a short recess.

(Whereupon, a short recess was taken,)

- .o e .o : : 4.
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BREFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
QF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

CASE No. 2854
Order No. R-2529

APPLICATION OF PAN AMERICAN PETROLEUM
CORPORATION FOR AN UMORTHODOX LOCATION
AND A DUAL COMPLETION, LBA COUNTY, NEW
MBXICO.

O OF T C SIOM
BY THE COMMISSION:

This cause came on for hearing at 9 o'clock a.m. on
July 10, 1963, at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Blvis A. Utg,
Examiner duly appointed by the 0Oil Conservation Commission of
Hew Mexico, hereinafter roferred to as the "Commission," in
accordance with Rule 1214 of the Commission Rules and Regula-
tions.

HOW, on this_ 30th &ay of July, 1963, the Commission,
2 guores haing vwrasent, having conasideraed the application, the
evidence adduced, and the reccmmsndations of ¢the Rwaminer,
Bilvis A, Utz, and being fully advised in the premisas,

IIXD8»
(1) That due public notice having bean given as xequired by

law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject
matter thereof.

{2} Shat the applicant, Pan Amerxican Petroleum Corporation,
soeks authority to complete its SMU Well No. 15 to be located 660
feet from the North line and 660 feet from the East line of Sec-
tion 22, Township 24 South, Range 37 .ast, NMPM, lLea County, Rew
Mexico, as a dual completion (conventicmal) to produce oil fxom
the Fowlex-Rlinebry and Fowlsr-sllemburger Pools through parallel
strings of 2 3/8~inch tubing, with separxation of zones by a
packer set at appraximately 6200 feet.

{3) That the mechanics of the proposed dual completion are
feasible and in accoxrd with goed CONSEXviation practicas.

{(4) %Yhat approval of the proposed dual completion will
prevent waate and protect correlative rights.

{(5) That the applicant also seeks approval of an unorxrthodox
oil well locstion in the FPowler-Rllenburger Pool for its SMU Well
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CASE No. 2854
Oxdex #Ho. R-2529

o, 13 to be located 66D feet from the Morth lins and 660 feet
from the East line of saction 22, Township 24 soutl;,, Range 37
Bast, NMPM, Lea County, New Maxico.

(6) That the MR/4 MER/4 and E/2 NW/4 NE/4 of Section 22,
Township 24 south, Range 37 Bast, MMPN, Lea County, New Maxico,
can reasonably be presumed to be productive of oil from the
Fowlex-Ellenburger Pooli; that the W/2 Mi/4 BR/4 of said Section
22 cznrot reasonably be presumed to be productive of oil from
the Fowlexr-Ellenburger Pool: and that approval cof the subjaect
application will impeir correlative rights if more thanm a 60-
acre allowabla is assignaed to the subject well.

(7?) That in crder to prevent waste and protect corralative
rights, the proposed non~-atandard locstion should be approved,
provided the applicant dedicates only the NE/4 NE/4 and E/2 NW/4
NE/4 of section 22, Township 24 sSouth, Range 37 East, NMPM, Lea
County, New Mexico, to the subject well.

IT XS THEREFORE ORDERED:

{1) That the applicant, Pan American Petroleum Corporation,
is hereby authorised tc complets ius SMU Well No. 15, to be locateq
660 feet f£yom the North line and 660 feet from the Bast line of
Saction 22, Township 24 South, Ranga 37 East, NMPM, Lea County,
New nexico, as a dual completion (conventional) to produce oil
from the Fowler-Blinebry and Fowler-Ellenburger Fools through
parallel strings of 2 3/8-inch tubing, with separation of zones
by a packer set at approximately 6200 feet.

PROVIDED BOWEVER, That the applicant shall complete, operate
and produce said well in accordance with the provisions of Rule
112-A ©of the Commission Rules znd Regulations insofar as said rule
is not inconsistent with this order.

PROVIDED FURTHER, That the applicant shall take packer-
leakage tests upon completion and annually thereafter during the
Gas-0il Ratioc Test Pariod for the Fowler-~Ellemburger Pool.

(2) That a non-standard location in the Fowler-Ellenburger
Pool, 660 feet from the North line and 660 feet from ths Bast iine
of Saction 22, Township 24 South, Range 37 East, NMPM, Lea County,
New Mexico, is hexeby approved for the Pamn American Petroleum
Corporation SMU Well No. 15; provided, however, that only the 88/4
KE/4 and E/2 RW/4 NE/4 of Section 22, Towmehiw 24 ootk R oage 37
East, NMPM, lLea County, New Mexico, shall be dedicated to the
subjece well and said well shall receive an acreage factor for
allowable purposes of 0.75.

(3) That jurisdiction of this cause is ratained for the
entry of such further orders as the Commission may desm necassary.

>
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DOMNE at Santa Fo, New Mexico, on the day and year herein-
above designatad.

STATE OF NEW NEXICO
OIL CONERRVATION COMMISSION




